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The Municipality of Port Hope is pleased to provide this written intervention supporting 
Cameco Corporation Port Hope Conversion Facility located in Port Hope, Ontario and its 
Vision in Motion (VIM) Project.  
 
As the Mayor of the Municipality of Port Hope and as a member of the Canadian Association of 
Nuclear Host Communities (CANHC), I am pleased to support Cameco’s redevelopment of its 
Port Hope facility. 
 
As a local industry, Cameco continues to be an engaged public / private partner in many 
areas in our community.  The Municipality continues to be impressed with Cameco’s record 
of safely operating the Port Hope facility, and in addition, Cameco’s commitment to the 
environment in the work they are undertaking with the VIM initiative as proposed in the 
Cameco business plan and currently underway. 
 
Cameco is also a principal stakeholder to the Port Hope Area Initiative (PHAI) Project. Their 
partnership and innovative thinking shines in collaborating on areas where the VIM and PHAI 
interests and activities overlap.  Projects of this magnitude take collaboration, teamwork, 
strong communication and innovation to manage challenges in delivering the VIM while 
fostering community engagement in the process. 
 
Cameco achieves these objectives in its approach to the VIM Project. The Municipality 
continues to look forward to the positive changes Cameco will be making to their facility along 
our much-cherished waterfront.  Also, Cameco continues to be a strong public / private 
partner in addressing issues responsibly and in a timely manner.  They continue to 
demonstrate their corporate good will through PHAI Project related matters and facilitate 
positive outcomes to challenges both the Municipality and Cameco may experience. 
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The VIM Project is aligned with the Municipality’s Strategic Plan objectives to enhance our 

waterfront, build on community engagement and builds on our economic development 
objectives as a Municipality.  The VIM Project will facilitate the development of a pedestrian 
linkage and an extension of our trail system along the waterfront and build on our waterfront's 
renewal.  Municipal Council confirmed their support for this intervention on November 3, 
2020. 
 
I thank you for your time, for your consideration and for the opportunity to address the 
Commission. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
R.J. Sanderson, Mayor 
 


